
 
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE                                                                    
Feb. 13, 2024 

Traffic Alert 
Closure planned for I-10 off ramp and Motel Blvd.  

 
LAS CRUCES - The New Mexico Department of Transportation (NMDOT) District One office will close 
the I-10 eastbound off ramp (I-10 exit 139/NM 292) and the northbound lanes of Motel Blvd., under I-
10 for concrete removal and replacement.   
  
Starting Monday, February 19, 2024, A-Mountain Construction (Contractor) will begin replacing 
broken concrete slabs on the eastbound off ramp at Motel Blvd and the northbound lanes of Motel Blvd 
under I-10. Closures will be in place continuously until Wednesday, February 28, 2024. Traffic is 
encouraged to seek an alternate route; detour signage will be in place for local traffic. The NMDOT 
apologies for the inconvenience and appreciates your patience. All closures are subject to change, and 
weather pending.  
 
The NMDOT is committed to the safety of the traveling public and thanks you for your cooperation 
during this work. For updated information go to: New Mexico Department of Transportation at 
www.nmroads.com or call 511.  
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